VILLAGE OF CORONA

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Regular Meeting

September 14, 2010
5:30 PM
A Regular Meeting of the Corona Village Council was held on September 14, 2010 at 5:30 P.M. at Corona Village Hall, Corona, New Mexico.

PRESENT:

MAYOR
William E. Hignight
COUNCIL MEMBERS:

Sherrill Bradford

Samuel Seely

Kimberlee Smith

Cal West

EMPLOYEES:

Janet Verna
Turner Wilson

VISITORS:

See Attached List

ABSENT:

The Mayor called the meeting to order.

 Pledge of Allegiance

FIRST ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Purchase Requisitions and Review of Purchase Vouchers
The Mayor stated there were no Purchase Requisitions to approve.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.
Councilor Seely asked what the invoice from Central New Mexico Electric Coop was for.
The Mayor stated the invoice was a partial payment for the installation of the power needed for the Wastewater Treatment System.
Councilor Seely asked who Santa Fe Engineering was.
The Mayor stated Santa Fe Engineering was the engineering firm the Village had hired to prepare the 40 Year Water Plan.
The Mayor asked if there were any other questions regarding the Purchase Vouchers.
No other questions were asked regarding the Purchase Vouchers.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Minutes
The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Minutes for two meetings.
Councilor Seely made a motion to approve the Minutes of the Regular Meeting on August 10, 2010 and the Minutes of the Special Meeting on September 7, 2010.
Councilor Smith seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if there were corrections to the Minutes.

No corrections were noted.
The Mayor called the vote.
The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Seely: Yes


Councilor Bradford:  Yes

Councilor Smith: Yes

Councilor West:  Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Final Approval of Ordinance #10-06, regarding the Village of Corona Public Library

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve Ordinance #10-06.

Councilor West made a motion to approve Ordinance #10-06 regarding the Village of Corona Public Library. 
Councilor Smith seconded the motion.
The Mayor reviewed the new ordinance with the Council.  He stated the purpose of the new ordinance was to update the original ordinance that created the Village of Corona Public Library, the Library Board and defining its powers and duties.  

The Mayor stated the new ordinance would allow the Library to graduate from their current “developing library” status to a “certified” Public Library.  He stated this would qualify the Library to be eligible for additional state supported revenues. 
The Mayor called the vote.
The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor West:  Yes

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

Councilor Smith: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Approval of Library Director Job Description

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve the Library Director Job Description.

Councilor Bradford made a motion to approve the Library Director Job Description.
Councilor Seely seconded the motion.

The Mayor asked if there were any questions regarding the job description.
The Mayor stated the job description was very detailed and noted it was a non-paid position.

Councilor Smith agreed the description was very detailed.

The Mayor stated he hoped someone from the community would bobb up and apply for the position.
The Mayor called the vote.
The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Seely: Yes

Councilor Smith: Yes

Councilor West:  Yes

Councilor Bradford: Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA

Approval of Infrastructure Capital Improvement Plan – 2010/2011
The Mayor stated the ICIP would be due September 30, 2010, and the current project list needed to be reviewed and reprioritized.
Discussion followed regarding prioritizing the project list by year.
Councilor Bradford commented on the order of the Community Center and Community Park Improvements.  She stated new restrooms were badly needed at the Community Park.  She stated she felt the new restrooms should be higher on the project list.
The Mayor stated he felt the number one priority was the additional funding to complete the Wastewater Treatment Project.
Discussion followed regarding the status of the Wastewater Treatment Project.

The Mayor stated the Main Street Improvement project was very important to economic development but would need to be reprioritized lower on the list until an announcement was made as to when the Highway 54 Project would be scheduled.

The Mayor stated he would eliminate several of the Road Improvement Projects from the list as the Village no longer had the legislative grant they had been using for DOT co-op match money. 

Further discussion followed regarding the order of the projects. 

The Mayor noted the final order of the projects and accepted a hard copy of the list edited by Councilor Bradford. 

The Mayor presented the list of projects to the Clerk. 

The Clerk stated she would make all the changes, update the ICIP document and have it ready for final approval by resolution for the meeting scheduled for September 28, 2010.

Councilor Seely asked if a motion was needed to table the approval of the ICIP until the next meeting.
The Mayor said yes and asked for a motion to table the approval.
Councilor Seely made a motion to table the approval of the ICIP until the next meeting.
Councilor Smith seconded the motion
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Seely: Yes


Councilor Bradford:  Yes

Councilor Smith: Yes

Councilor West:  Yes

None Opposed.

Motion Passed.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Public Works Update – Turner Wilson

Water:  

Mr. Wilson stated the Rhino Lining coating process had been installed on the interior of the water storage tank at the wells.  He stated the new lining had turned out good.  He stated there were a few isolated problems, and he said he would keep an eye on those areas when he periodically drained the tank.
Mr. Wilson stated he had replaced the main water line on south Franklin Street.  He stated he had experienced many problems, and it had turned out to be more involved than what he had originally projected, but the project was finally completed.
Mr. Wilson stated the new well pump had been ordered, and it would arrive the following week.

Wastewater:  
Mr. Wilson stated the new metal building had arrived, and the contractor had already started erecting the structural steel.

Mr. Wilson stated when the building was finished and the plant controls were installed, the plant would be tested with clean water to make sure it worked correctly.
Councilor Bradford asked if the work on the football field would be done by Veterans Day.
Mr. Wilson stated he thought the football field would be completed by November 11, 2010. 

Councilor Bradford stated they were planning the annual Flag Retirement Ceremony to take place on Veteran’s Day and wanted to use the football field.
Gas: 

Mr. Wilson stated the Pipeline Safety Bureau had conducted the annual audit. 
Mr. Wilson reported the audit had been good considering it had been the first time the Public Education Program was being audited.  He stated one of the items called out on the audit was the Public Education Brochure, and it would need to be revised to meet specific guidelines.  He stated the revisions would not be a huge task.
Mr. Wilson stated another new program involving Natural Gas was ready to be rolled out, and he stated he had a lot of work to do in order for the Village to be compliant with the new program.  He stated he was planning to work on the new program so the Village would be prepared for the next audit. 
Solid Waste:  
Mr. Wilson stated the trash system was going good.
Councilor Bradford stated the ecycling event would take place the last week of October.
Mr. Wilson stated he would start the Cougar Mountain Ranch subdivision water improvements in early November.
Mr. Wilson stated a back hoe had been parked off the side of the road in the Cougar Mountain subdivision for several days, and he asked if anyone knew who it belonged to.

No one knew anything about the owner of the back hoe.
NEXT ON THE AGENDA 

Discussion Items from the Mayor
1.  The Mayor stated the Village had received final loan approval for the water storage tank rehabilitation project. He stated the monthly payment would be $324.00 for the first 7 months and $210 thereafter. He stated the plan would be to pay off the loan within 5 years.
2.  The Mayor stated the well pump had been ordered, but he had not heard back from the insurance adjuster.

3.  The Mayor stated the Wastewater Project was coming along good.  He stated the contractor was working on the new building and football field.
He stated he hoped to be able to apply for CDBG funding again, but the current funding would need to be expended and closed out in order to meet the next application deadline.
4.  The Mayor stated the Franklin Street water line replacement project had been very difficult because the existing water lines were not located anywhere near where they thought they would be. He stated that replacing the water line turned out to be a three week project for Mr. Wilson instead of the projected one week. 

5.  The Mayor stated the alternative energy grant turned out to be a bust because the grant application deemed the Village unqualified due to the cost of power not being high enough.
The Mayor stated that was all he had for discussion items and asked if there were any other questions.

Councilor Bradford stated the Village Hall office needed a new copy machine. Discussion followed regarding buying a new copy machine. 
Councilor West asked about the status of the ATM.

The Mayor stated Mr. Hickman had disappeared from Corona, and he knew nothing more than that. 

No other questions were asked.

NEXT ON THE AGENDA
Adjournment
Councilor Smith made a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Councilor Seely seconded the motion.
The Mayor called the vote.

The Clerk called the roll.

Councilor Bradford:  Yes
Councilor Seely:  Yes
Councilor West:  Yes

Councilor Smith: Yes
None Opposed.

Motion Passed.
Approved

__________________________
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William E. Hignight, Mayor
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Janet L. Verna, Clerk/Treasurer





Date  
